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Seasonal hours begin April 1, 2023 at Yard Waste Drop-off Center 
 

OSHKOSH, Wis., March 20, 2023 - Seasonal hours of operation for the City’s yard waste drop-

off center, located on 3rd Avenue between Idaho Street and Ohio Street, will go into effect April 

1st. The operating hours will be from 11 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Friday, and 10 a.m. to 

6 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday. The yard waste drop-off center is closed on city recognized 

holidays, including Good Friday. Please empty all bags and containers at the drop-off center. 

 

Permits are required to use the drop-off center. The cost of a single vehicle permit for a City of 

Oshkosh resident is $25, the cost to a non-resident is $125 (including the Townships of Algoma, 

Black Wolf, Nekimi, Oshkosh and Vinland). Permits are valid from January 1 to December 31 of 

the year issued. 

 

Permits can be purchased at the Collection counter at City Hall, located at 215 Church Avenue, 

or Kitz and Pfeil Ace Hardware, located at 427 North Main Street. 

 

Yard waste from commercial operations, including tree trimmers, landscapers and apartment 

buildings, is prohibited from the yard waste drop-off center per requirements of the Municipal 

Code Chapter 23, Section 23-9, (K).  

 

All yard waste being transported in trucks or trailers to the drop-off center must be properly 

secured with a tarp.  

 

For more information, please contact the Sanitation Division at (920) 232-5383. 
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